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1
Source information

This contribution was developed by IEEE Project 802®, the Local and Metropolitan Area Network Standards Committee (“IEEE 802”), an international standards development committee organized under the IEEE and the IEEE Standards Association (“IEEE-SA”).

The content herein was prepared by a group of technical experts in IEEE 802 and industry and was approved for submission by the IEEE 802.16™ Working Group on Wireless Metropolitan Area Networks, the IEEE 802.18 Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group, and the IEEE 802 Executive Committee, in accordance with the IEEE 802 policies and procedures, and represents 
the view of IEEE 802.
2
Background

ITU-R Working Party 5D (WP 5D) Meeting #7, held 17-24 February 2010 in Torino, Italy, discussed and updated the Roadmap for future updates of Recommendation ITU-R M.1457 (see document 5D/TEMP/321). Some of the update material arose from an IEEE contribution (5D/601). As indicated in the meeting report of SWG IMT_SPECS (document 5D/TEMP/323R1):

“A discussion was held on how to handle information addressing the evolutions toward IMT-Advanced, since for some technologies this information is included in the input contributions toward the Roadmap update. It was clarified that the Roadmap is focusing on Rec. ITU-R M.1457 as the title suggests, and it was also noted that this is indeed a living document, subject to continuous change and update. The presence (or absence) of this information in the document is not binding on the future evolutions toward the updates of Rec. ITU-R M.1457. Input contributions are invited on this topic for the next meeting (it was commented that a Roadmap in terms of functionalities rather than standards might be helpful). For the time being, a footnote was added to the updated Roadmap and it was clarified that the information toward IMT-Advanced is included for information only.” The footnote states “There is an ongoing discussion on how to handle information on the evolutions toward IMT-Advanced. Input contributions are invited for the next meeting.”
This contribution addresses the issues raised in the meeting report.
3
Discussion
There are basically three issues to be addressed:

1) Informative nature of the contents of the Roadmap

2) Format of information contained in the Roadmap

3) Evolution of IMT-2000 radio interfaces towards IMT-Advanced and the relationship with the M.1457 Roadmap

On (1), the IEEE agrees with the views expressed in the meeting report regarding the informative nature of the material included in the entire Roadmap document. IEEE believes that the contents of the Roadmap document are not binding on the future evolution of the radio interfaces included in M.1457. 

On (2), the view of IEEE is that it is beneficial to include any material that IMT-2000 proponents consider informative. The material could contain on-going and future study items, work items, projects, feature developments, and enhancement activities. 

[Item (3) is the subject of a separate contribution.] 

[Editor’s note: The square brackets around the sentence above will be deleted upon approval of the separate contribution on item (3).]
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